THE WINDMILL

Kiwanis Club of Holland

April 12, 2025
REGULAR MEETING THIS WEEK
APRIL 16 @ The Willows

FISH FRY FRIDAY @ MIDDLE SCHOOL.!
WORKERS PLEASE REPORT about 3:45*

https://k03882.site.kiwanis.org/
https:/HollandN Y TulipFest.com/

A good turnout of 28 members and guest, Jean Anderson for her second meeting came to
the Willows on the 9". Pres. Ken read a note from the Ronald McDonald House thanking us and
our Aktion Club for the recent donations. George thanked the club for sending him, Lisa and the
3 Key Club officers to the recent Training Leadership Conference in Albany.

Highway cleanup has been rescheduled for Saturday April 26 starting at the Middle
School at 9:00.
John E. and Pres. Ken will be meeting Monday with the Town Constables about the Tulip
Festival. The Community Meet-up will most likely take place in the fall.

Pres. Ken and John E. will be meeting with the Town Constables on April 14 regarding
the Tulip Festival. Stand by for a presentation of our Capital Project. Thanks to Patti for
introducing us to cheese from Holland (the one across the sea!).

OFFICER NOMINATIONS: The floor will be open at 3 meetings for 2025-2026 officer and
board member nominations April 16, April 233 and May 7 meetings, with the election May 7
Officers to be nominated are President, President-Elect, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer and
3 three year positions on the Board of Directors.



https://k03882.site.kiwanis.org/

SCHOLARSHIPS: Our annual scholarship recipients will be interviewed and the awardees
chosen by a panel of 3 Kiwanians, one who has done it before and 2 newbies. John Hilton is the
contact member (716-652-4688).

AKTION CLUB: They had a meeting recently at Shamrock Hills. They will be at the Tulip
Festival selling their famous cookies. The Aktion Club Bowling Tournament at the Willows will
be Wednesday May 21. See the poster on Facebook.

BOARD MEETING: Our BoD approved a donation to the Brown family which has suffered a
recent tragedy. Also the BoD approved the purchase of bike raffle tickets from the Elma
Kiwanis Club, approved a donation to the Post-Prom Committee, a gift to the Childrens League
which will qualify our club for the First Lady’s Project. Finally the board voted to provide Rick
some assistance with his wood.

TULIP FESTIVAL: See the work roster on the Holland Kiwanis website. Jobs for everyone!
This is an all hands on deck event! Hot dog stand setup will be on Wednesday April 30, hence
no meeting. Work on the float at the Kiwanis building behind the Community Center will start
April 16 after the meeting and continue April 17.

HINT: Probably the best way to get something in the Windmill is to email the information to
Secretary Larry at ljcjpjlj@gmail.com

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

April 11: Our Fish Fry fundraiser at the Middle School.

April 16: Regular Meeting

April 23: Regular meeting

April 25 (Friday) Terrific Kids at the B&G Club, 3:45.

April 26 (Saturday): Highway cleanup, meet at the Middle School at 9:00
April 30: NO MEETING...Work Night!

May 1, 2, 3: TULIP FESTIVAL

June 6 (Friday): Hot Dog stand at the R&S Car show.

July 12: West Seneca Kiwanis Art and Craft Festival



